## SELECTBOARD MEETING APRIL 16, 2003 7:30 P.M.

This meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM at the Town Office in Dummerston Center, Vermont.

Members Present: Paul Normandeau, Chairman; Lester Dunklee, Clerk; Jack Manix and Cindy Jerome.

Also Present: Dummerston Highway employees Joe Newton, Wayne Holden, Dick Hickey and Road Foreman Wayne Emery; Fire Chief Allen Pike, Judy Davidson, Beverly Knapp, Art Avery.

A motion was made and passed to approve the minutes of April 2, 2003 and to pay Warrants 21 & 21P.

A letter has been received from property owners Victoria Budasi and Barbara Morris noting some complaints concerning plowing and sanding on their road (Hague Road) during this past winter. The highway employees informed the Selectboard that this area has been plowed and sanded well all winter. Various property owners on this road have praised the highway department for a job well done. Cindy will call the property owners and then a letter will be written from the Board to Budasi and Morris. Art Avery asked that information be obtained to address road problems in town.

Larry Lynch and Lester Dunklee attended a Vermont Yankee Exercise Evaluation Meeting to discuss the drill on April 8<sup>th</sup>. It was a good practice—Judy and the Board reviewed recommendations; extra personnel and equipment needs to be available, bus information and schedules for the school must be addressed and the fire department needs to test routes. Cindy will call the school.

An amendment to the traffic ordinance is being reviewed by our town attorney; Paul spoke with Thad Betts regarding the Camp Arden Road project and Thad indicated that bids and specs will be mailed by the end of April.

A motion was made and passed to sign Trailer Park Licenses for Ralph Bolster and the Vermont State Housing Authority.

Selectboard Meeting April 16, 2003 Page 2

Cemetery bids were received and opened: Hescock Lawn Care, Howe's Lawn Care, Caretaking Services. Shorty will obtain information and poll the Board. The bid will then be awarded.

Meeting adjourned 9:35 PM.
Approved
Paul E. Normandeau, Chairman
Lester L. Dunklee, Clerk
Minutes: Beverly Knapp

## REMINDER FOR THE NEXT BOARD MEETING:

Administrative Assistant

Bring concerns about the plan and information necessary for a response to Albie Lewis. There will be a discussion on Geo-textile underlayment.